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 FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES

MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Finance Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 6th March 2018 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 6pm.

PRESENT: Cllr’s. Mrs S.A. Watkins (Chair), Mrs L. Madeley, C. Smith, Ms H. Smith and J. Thompson
            

17/998  Welcome The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.	

17/999  Apologies All Committee members present.

17/1000 Disclosable Pecuniary Interests 

	  None were disclosed.

17/1001 Minutes of the previous meeting

The Committee agreed to accept the minutes of the meeting held on the 18th   February 2018.
	
17/1002 Grants

         Holy Trinity Church
  To consider a grant application from Holy Trinity Church to provide lightweight  
  tables for use at craft activities at a cost of £110.40 each + vat.
         
         The Committee queried the cost of each table at £110.40 each and asked the Clerk 
         to contact Rev. Loughran to see if the Parish Council can work with the church to 
         purchase the tables at a cheaper price.  
         The item was deferred to the next Financial Committee meeting, to be considered 
         in the grant budget available for the new financial year.

         Shropshire Playing Fields Association 

         To consider a grant application from Shropshire Playing Fields Association to
         assist with running costs of the organisation following the withdrawal of District 
         Council Funding.

         Councillors discussed the request and were unsure how the Association would 
         benefit our Parish Council.  Playing fields in our area are overseen by Telford & 
         Wrekin Council at present. The Clerk was asked to keep the application on the 
         table for the time being and find out more about the association. 


17/1003 Changes to the Parish Environmental Team contract from 2019

         The Clerk updated that she had attended a meeting on the 27th February with other 
         Clerks and Telford and Wrekin Officers Dave Hanley and Phil Pritchard.  
         The purpose of the meeting was to discuss changes to the PET contract from April 
         2019.  Concerns were raised about the use of zones to allocate work response 
         times and whether the Parish Council will keep their own operatives.

         Councillors asked the Clerk to arrange a meeting with Dave Hanley at the earliest 
         opportunity to discuss the proposed contract in more detail and to answer question 
         raised during the discussion.  (A meeting between Dave Hanley and the Finance 
         Committee was arranged for Thursday 8th March at 2pm)
            
17/1004 Budget Information

        The Clerk distributed copies of the budget update for 2017/18, which included all 
         payments up to 28th February 2018 and gave an explanation of costs and savings 
         made.  The cost of the defibrillator for Holy Trinity Church was allocated from the 
         contingencies budget as no budget code had been allocated to the Borough 
         Councillor’s Ward Pride Fund in this financial year.

         Councillors requested that the Clerk contact the Shropshire Star to come and take 
         a photograph of Councillor C. Smith and the vicar of Holy Trinity Church with the 
         newly fitted defibrillator to publicise its availability and details will also be included 
         in the April newsletter.


17/1005 Date & Venue of the next meeting  

	     TBC
 




	    The meeting finished at 6.35pm












Signed……………………………………………	Date ………………………………	  
      Chair.





